
 

 

 

October 16, 2017 

In the aftermath of Hurricane Irma, the Archdiocese of Miami is accepting financial donations 

through its Catholic Charities and other entities to assist victims in the Florida Keys, Caribbean and 

Virgin Islands. Your donations will help reach out to those devastated by the storm. 

You may make your generous donation through http://www.ccadm.org as well as                  

https://give.adomdevelopment.org/irma to help those affected. One-hundred percent of your  

donations will be used for Hurricane Irma relief efforts.   

Fr. James Long Hi Do, CRM was appointed Parochial Vicar of St. Ambrose Parish effective Oct. 6, 

2017. 

Announcements: 

New Appointment: 

Requiescat in pace: 

† Mr. Simon Perez, father of Fr. Oscar Perez, Parochial Vicar of St. Brendan.  

† Mr. Tony Tucci, one of the founders of the Catholic Charismatic Renewal in the Archdiocese of 

Miami in 1967. Mr. Tucci later went on to serve as president of the Catholic Charismatic Renewal 

of Florida; he died Oct. 5, 2017. 

† Mrs. Susan Hildebrandt, mother of Fr. David Zirilli, Pastor of Nativity Church, died Oct. 10, 

2017.    

Bishop Felipe Estévez from the Diocese of St. Augustine has invited the Catholic Bishops of  

Florida to the Cathedral Basilica of St. Augustine to celebrate a Mass for the late Archbishop   

Joseph P. Hurley on Monday, Oct. 30. He was instrumental in the growth of the Catholic Church in 

Florida and had a fascinating career as part of the Vatican’s diplomatic service.   

Archbishop Thomas Wenski of Miami will give a talk at 5 p.m. and the Mass will follow at 6 p.m.  

Bishop John Noonan of Orlando will be the homilist for the Mass. 

Priests and parishioners are welcome to attend.  

http://www.ccadm.org/
http://give.adomdevelopment.org/irma


October Mass Attendance Census:  

Dear Bishop / Monsignor / Father, 

It is again time for counting and reporting the weekly Mass census for the weekends in October. The 

2017 October Mass Attendance Census includes the 4 weekends of October, beginning with the 

weekend of Saturday / Sunday, October 7-8, and ending October 28-29. If you have included the 

weekend of September 30 / October 1 in your count as well, that is fine but not required. 

Also, I ask you to please remember to count the number of penitents during these four weekends. 

The deadline to return the count electronically is Monday, NOVEMBER 13, 2017.  Thank you for your 
cooperation in this project.  Thank you, in advance, for timely reporting – by electronic upload – of 

the data.  

If your staff responsible for uploading data is not familiar with the process, the staff may contact 

Mayra Rossell in the Chancellors’ Office at 305.762.1220 or mrossell@theadom.org. 

Thank you. 

You are graciously invited to attend the All Souls Day Masses. Archbishop Thomas Wenski will   

celebrate All Souls Day Mass on Nov. 2, at 10 a.m. at Our Lady of Guadalupe Church for Our   

Lady of Mercy Cemetery, located at 11691 N.W. 25th Street, Doral, 33172. Auxiliary Bishop    

Peter Baldacchino will celebrate All Souls Day Mass on Nov. 2, at 10 a.m. at Our Lady Queen of 

Heaven Cemetery located at 1500 South State Road 7, North Lauderdale, 33068. 

Retreat and Convocation  

Retreat for deacons is scheduled for October 27 to 29 in English. It will take place at Our Lady of 

Florida Spiritual Center in North Palm Beach, Florida. The retreat director will be Father Nicholas 

Cachia. Wives are welcome to participate. To register contact the retreat coordinator, Maggie  

Albee at (561) 214-8761 or MAlbee@cpprov.org  

Convocation of Deacons is scheduled for Saturday November 18, from 9 am to 2 pm at St. John 

Vianney College Seminary, Miami. Deacons are expected to participate; wives are invited to    

attend. 

mailto:mrossell@theadom.org
mailto:MAlbee@cpprov.org


National Vocation Awareness Week - Nov 5-11, 2017 

National Vocation Awareness Week (NVAW) is an annual week-long celebration of the Catholic 

Church in the United States dedicated to promoting vocations to the priesthood, diaconate and 

consecrated life through prayer and education, and to renew our prayers and support for those 

who are considering one of these particular vocations. NVAW began in 1976 when the U. S. bish-

ops designated the 28th Sunday of the year for NVAW. In 1997, this celebration was moved to 

coincide with the Feast of the Baptism of the Lord, which falls on January 13 in 2013. Beginning in 

2014, NVAW was moved to the first full week of November. The National Coalition for Church 

Vocations has made the following promotional materials available through the sponsorship of the 

USA Council of Serra International. 

The following link: http://www.serrainternational.org/content/national-vocation-awareness-week-

1 includes: liturgy planning guide, music suggestions, homily guide, general intercessions, prayer 

service, prayer cards, bulletin announcements, website references, clip art, poster and so much 

more! Please feel free to use these materials for your church and school. 

You may also want to visit www.diocesanpriest.com website for more resources to assist you when 

promoting vocations to the diocesan priesthood. 

Vocation Awareness Weekend – November 10 - 12, 2017 

(Please include the following announcement in your parish bulletin)  

Vocation Awareness Weekend is a retreat for men ages 17-35 who are seeking more information 

about the diocesan priesthood and seminary life. It is held on the grounds of St. John Vianney  

College Seminary in Miami and consists of numerous workshops, liturgies, and social events with the 

seminarians. Participants will have ample time to ask questions, gain an understanding of seminary 

life and prayerfully consider God's call. 

Ordination of Permanent Deacons is scheduled for Saturday, December 16, 10 a.m. at St. 

Mary Cathedral. 

2017 Respect Life State Conference will hold a COMPLIMENTARY CLOSED SESSION for priests,      

deacons and seminarians on Saturday, Oct. 21 at Bonaventure Convention Center – 250      

Racquet Club Road, Weston, 33326. Closed session is in the Amphitheater of the Conference 

Center. For additional information email at: stateconference2017@respectlifemiami.org or 

call (954) 981-2922. 

http://www.serrainternational.org/content/national-vocation-awareness-week-1
http://www.serrainternational.org/content/national-vocation-awareness-week-1
http://www.diocesanpriest.com/


 

 

 

 

The next Vocation Awareness Weekend will be held the weekend of Nov. 10-12. If you would 

like to attend, please contact your parish priest or the Vocation Director, Father Elvis Gonzalez at 

vocations@theadom.org or by calling 305-762-1137. 

You may also find a registration, flyer and description of the retreat on our website at 

www.miamiarch.org/vocations. 

Natural Family Planning (NFP):  

NFP is one of the requirements for the marriage preparation process, the natural way to plan the  

family. The three-part series, once a month for three months, introductory class to learn to achieve or 

postpone pregnancy. More information at www.miamiarch.org/familylife  

Next series of classes: 

 St. Gregory Church, Plantation, on Oct. 21/ Nov. 11/ Dec. 9 at 9:30 a.m. Contact Carlos and 

Victoria DeBayle at 786-302-2116 victoriadebayle@gmail.com   

 Epiphany Church, Miami on Oct. 19/Nov. 16/Dec. 14/Jan. 11 at 7:30 p.m. Contact Richard and 

Annamaria Sacher (305)668-2866 annamariarichard@bellsouth.net  

To register for any class, on-site, self-paced, or virtual visit: http://register.ccli.org  

*For courses in Spanish, please call Silvia at 1-800-745-8252 

Another local NFP option is the Creighton Method of NFP, taught locally and to couples on an indi-

vidual basis by Sarah McKeown in English (218-368-8505 – smfertilitycare@gmail.com) or Guada-

lupe Carral, in Spanish or English (713-203-2375 – lupitacrms@gmail.com). 

Retrouvaille Retreat for Marriages Facing Challenges in their Relationship is a live-in weekend 

and post weekend program. The next retreat will take place the weekend of October 27 - 29.   

The program emphasizes techniques of communication between husband and wife. The post week-

end phase, which is critical to couples experiencing problems, provides support as couples discuss 

different topics to restore their marriage. 

For more information contact the registration team: 1-800-470-2230 

http://www.miamiarch.org/CatholicDiocese.php?op=V_Events
http://www.miamiarch.org/familylife


 

Transformed in Love is a marriage preparation program which uses a "house building" metaphor 

to illustrate the concepts of establishing and nurturing marriage and family life. It includes many 

topics that contribute to building a marriage for a lifetime. 

The program is scheduled on Tuesday, November. 7 & 14 (6:00pm-10:00pm) and Saturday,   

November. 18 (9:00am-5:30pm). Please note that couples must attend all three sessions on 11/7, 

11/14, and 11/18 to receive their certificate. 

To register please click on the following link: http://conta.cc/2fpJoQy  

http://conta.cc/2fpJoQy


 

Catholic Scouting: 

Catholic Scouting is a proven impactful method of youth ministry.  The training on Sept. 23rd was 
cancelled due to Hurricane Irma damage at Girl Scout Camp Choee.  Instead, a counselor train-
ing will be offered at the South Florida Boy Scout Council offices on Wednesday, October 18th. 

For more information on Catholic Scouting in the Archdiocese of Miami:             

http://catholicscoutsonline.com/ 

Registration is open for Mercy Night 2017:  http://conta.cc/2x8eyWY Mercy Night is an 
evening of prayer, worship and fellowship open to all middle and high school students. 

Call the Office of Youth Ministry with any questions: 305-762-1128. 

http://catholicscoutsonline.com/
http://conta.cc/2x8eyWY




Catechetical Conference 2017 is scheduled on Saturday, November 4 at the Double-

Tree Convention Center. Fee is $45 (early registration), $55 (day of the event). 

Keynote Addresses: 

Dr. Scott Hahn     

Dr. Hosffman Ospino 

This year's speakers and musicians include: 

Dr. Timothy Matovina, Fr. Tony Ricard, Dr. Pat McCormack, IHM, Fr. Manny Alvarez, Charleen      

Katra, Maria Covarrubias, Fr. Armando Tolosa, Jackie Francois and others.  

For more info visit us at miamicatechesis.org. 

x-apple-data-detectors://2
http://miamicatechesis.org/


The Statewide Respect Life Conference, to be hold Oct. 20 and 21,  comes to our Archdiocese once 

every seven years and the Respect Life team is working very hard to make this a memorable event! 

Early Registration Deadline Extended 

Due to the delays from the aftermath of hurricane Irma, we have extended the registration dead-

line. If you haven’t yet reserved your seat, please register now! 

Simultaneous Translation from English to Spanish 

Simultaneous translation from English to Spanish will be provided thanks to the support from the 

Servants of the Pierced Hearts of Jesus and Mary. There are limited quantities of headphones 

available. Availability will be first come, first serve. Spread the word! EN ESPAÑOL. 

Meet our Keynote Speakers! 

  

    Dr. Anthony Levatino is a former abortion provider. From selfish motives to 

 true understanding, Dr. Levatino discusses what it was like to perform  

 abortions as  part  of his  OB-GYN practice in upstate New York.  Dr. 

 Levatino will share his unique perspective about why a physician who has 

 been trained to give life would take it away.  He did as many as 1,200 

 abortions – some of them after 20 weeks of pregnancy. The story of his    

conversion to the pro-life cause has educated and motivated audiences world-wide. 

http://www.respectlifemiami.org/en-espa-ol.html


Dr. Levatino will be giving two presentations at the conference; “Recognizing the Humanity of the 

Unborn Child” and in a closed session for priests and deacons, “Helping Priests Understand the Lies 

and Deceptions of the Abortion Industry.” 

 

 

           Dr. Alveda C. King, niece of Martin Luther King, Jr., is the Pastoral Associate 

 and Director of Civil Rights for the Unborn, and African-American Outreach  

 for Priests for Life.  Dr. King is the recipient of the Cardinal John O’Connor  

 Pro-Life Hall of Fame Award and the Civil Rights Award from Congress of  

 Racial Equality and a bestselling author among whose books is, “How Can the 

Dream Survive if we Murder the Children?” 

In her own words: 

“Abortion and racism are evil twins, born of the same lie.  Where racism hides its face in public, 

abortion is accomplishing the goals of which racism only once dreamed.  Together, abortionists 

are destroying humanity at large and the black community in particular.”  

“When we said we would no longer sit on the back of the bus, a place was being reserved for 

us down at the abortion clinic.” 

  

Dr. King will be giving two presentations at the conference; “Civil Rights for the Unborn” and in 

a closed session for priests and deacons, “Importance of the Priest’s Role in Defending the Least 

Among Us.” 

  

Come meet Dr. Anthony Levatino and Dr. Alveda King at the Respect Life State Conference and 

hear their powerful message in defense of the Least Among Us. 

  

Sign up for the Conference HERE! 

Follow the Archdiocese of Miami on Social Media: 

Please include in your Parish Bulletin 

 Facebook: @ArchdioceseofMiami | Twitter: @CatholicMiami | Instagram:@CatholicMiami 

Registration is open for the 2017-18 special needs faith formation program at Schott Communities. 

For more information call 954-434-3306 ext. 108 or visit www.schottcommunities.org. 

Upcoming Events (Continued)  

http://www.respectlifemiami.org/2017-state-conference.html
https://www.facebook.com/ARCHDIOCESEofMIAMI
https://twitter.com/CatholicMiami
https://www.instagram.com/catholicmiami/
http://www.schottcommunities.org


 

 

 

Upcoming Events (Continued)  

Friday, 10/20 - Journey of The Faith (Relic Night and Eucharistic Adoration) Pilgrimage through 

the church to view over 20 relics displayed very beautifully and powerfully. An evening with    

Gregorian's Chant, praise and worship music, fellowship, prayer, reflection, veneration of the relic 

of the Holy Cross of Christ, and adoration of the Blessed Sacrament! 



 
Upcoming Events (Continued)  

St. Mark the Evangelist Church, Southwest Ranches, is hosting REBOOT! Live! with Chris Stefanick on 

Thursday, October 19, from 7-9:30 p.m. 

Stefanick, world-renowned Catholic author and speaker, will host a high-energy renewal event de-

signed to bring new energy and vitality to the church community. For ages 12-99, all are welcome.  

For more information visit http://www.stmarkparish.org/2017/03/12/reboot-live-event-st-mark/ 

or call 954-434-3777. 

Reboot! Live! With Chris Stefanick: 

http://www.stmarkparish.org/2017/03/12/reboot-live-event-st-mark/
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